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Notes from the District Deputy
		
	 Greetings, I thought I would take advantage of your council’s newsletter this month and provide 
a few thoughts.  As the District Deputy for district 78 I mentor four councils within the area.  These 
councils are Edwardsville, Highland, Collinsville and Greenville.  I attend most of their monthly coun-
cil meetings.
	 Each council is unique in their size and approach to charities, membership, and community 
involvement.  It is interesting to see the dynamics of the officers as they balance the income and expen-
ditures of their council always with the thought of charity.  
	 This past month we have honored many individuals in respect to 9/11/2001 with the devasta-
tion in New York City.  It is right and proper that we took time to honor our local Firemen, Police, and 
Emergency Medical Technicians (EMT) on September 20th, 2011.  
	 There was also a Wine and Beer Tasting held on September 30th.  I hope it was well attended 
because the proceeds were designated to the Highland Food Pantry and the Highland Pregnancy Care 
Center.
	 October is Pro-Life month.  I hope that you will attend the Pro-Life activities that your council 
has to offer.  The Fall 2011 National 40 Days for Life Campaign is from September 28 – November 
6.  Carrie Adolph, Director of the Highland Pregnancy Care Center, is the Campaign Director for the 
Granite City site.  Carrie has kicked off Project 480, an effort to fill the 480 hours of the campaign (12 
hour days - from 6am-6pm for each day of the campaign) with volunteers to pray outside of the clinic. 
We need a minimum of 2 people praying every hour of the campaign.  To learn more, sign up for spe-
cific vigil hours, or let us know how you feel called to serve God in this effort, please contact Carrie 
Adolph at 573-231-5548 or pcchighland@gmail.com
	 There will also be a Living Rosary on Sunday starting at 7:00am on October 16th.  This is a very 
inspiring event and well worth your while to attend before the 7:30 am mass.  It is held in the church.
	 Take time this month to thank God for all the benefits that he has bestowed upon you.  It is easy 
to become distracted by your day to day lives and forget the blessing we have received.

Sincerely,

Herb Durbin, District 78 Deputy, Knights of Columbus Illinois.

FROM THE EDITORS
	 Please send us your ideas, or articles by October 19th and it will appear in the November News-
letter.  We will accept a disc or email if that is more convenient.
	 Please let us know if your email or postal address changes.  We are charged for potage when 
your newsletter comes back to us
	 If you use a cell phone as your primary phone service please let us know your number so we can 
update our records.  Please call the hall at 654-9049 and advise your phone number.  
	 If you have an email address please send an e-mail to our email address knights@highlandkc.org  
so we can add your address to our e-mail listing.  You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org. 

Herb Durbin 
Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors
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family of the month Award
	 The family of the month 
award goes to a Brother Knight and 
his wife, who continually provide 
service and support to the Church, 
our community and our KC council.
	 This Brother Knight is one 
of our newer members having joined 
four years ago.  They are both active 
members in the parish – he currently serves as Hos-
pitality Minister.  They recognize the importance of 
a Catholic education by sending their children to St 
Paul’s.  They always donate their time to help at St 
Paul school fundraisers.
	 His community outreach includes the role as 
chairman of the Annual Optimist Shoot Out.  More 
importantly this Brother Knight and his wife just 
recently chaired the 41st Annual Kirchenfest - which 
resulted in revenues exceeding $400,000. 
	 It is with great honor we have selected as our 
September Family of the month, Matt and Angie 
Powers.

Knight of the Month
	 We have selected as October’s Knight of the 
Month, a Brother Knight who routinely and passion-
ately contributes his time and talents to the Knights of 
Columbus both fraternally and within Highland and 
the surrounding communities.
	 This Brother Knight has participated in the 
chicken dinner, the fish fry and Schweitzer Fest. He 
has also participated in the golf tournament by spon-
soring a ‘hole’ and as a contestant.
	 This Brother Knight attended St. Rose grade 
school and Mater Dei high school and has never 
abandoned his Catholic upbringing as he and his wife 
raised three children in the same manner. Throughout 
his career he has demonstrated leadership within the 
St. Paul parish as he has served on the school board 
both as a member and President. Upon the passing of 
his wife, this Brother Knight established a scholarship 
program in her name to provide financial support for 
students who could not afford a Catholic education. 
In January of this past year he received the St. Paul 
“Pauline” award for his contributions and dedication 
to our school and parish. At Mater Dei Catholic High 
School he has served on the building committee for 
five years and is currently the chairperson. Addition-
ally, he has been a parish representative to the Mater 
Dei school board since 2009 and is currently the Vice-
President. For his efforts he was inducted into the 
Mater Dei Hall of Honor this year.
	 This Brother Knight’s parish life includes 
participating as a Eucharistic Minister, Adoration at 
St. Joseph Hospital, and Pro Life activities. He is an 
active member of diocesan retreat programs and is a 
member of the St. Paul Cemetery Board.
	 Our Brother Knight continues to set a great 
example for dedicated service to our council and it is 
with great appreciation and pride that we have select-
ed Jerry Rehkemper as our Knight of the Month for 
October 2011.

SENIOR KNIGHT of the month
	 The Senior Knight of the month award goes 
to a Brother Knight, who continually provides service 
and support to the Church, community, and our K of 
C Council. 
	 This Brother Knight has worked many hours 
at the Kirchenfest flea market. He is a member of the 
St. Vincent DePaul Society and a past board mem-
ber of Stewards of Hope. He is also a past treasurer 
for the Kirchenfest, past President for the Highland 
Chamber of Commerce, and on the Friends board of 
St. Joseph’s hospital.
	 It is with great honor that we have selected as 
our September Senior Knight of The Month, Larry 
Essenpreis.  

Congratulations from Council 1580.

 HATS OFF
	 To all local businesses who contributed 
to the annual Intellectual Disabilities Campaign 
(tootsie roll drive)
	 To all members who worked and donated 
to the annual Intellectual Disabilities Campaign 
(tootsie roll drive)
	 To all the Knights and ladies that helped out with the 
Fireman/EMT/Police Dinner
	 To Joe & Janet Wetmore for the use of their money 
counting machines
	 To Brother Knight Larry Essenpreis for being selected as 
the Senior Knight of the Month
	 To Brother Knight Jerry Rehkemper for being selected 
Knight of the Month
	 To Brother Knight Matt and Angie Powers for being 
selected Family of the Month
	 To Martin KLostermann for the successful Fireman/
EMT/Police social
	 To Ken Klostermann for getting Ameren to put on a 
program for all of us

ATTENDANCE PRIZE
	 The name of Robert Korte was 
drawn at the last meeting.  Had he been 
present he would have received $90.00 for 
attendance at the meeting.  Next month’s 
prize will be $100.00.  The prize increases 
by $10.00 each month until another member 
is present and wins.  Remember you must 
be present at the meeting to be able to win. 
	 The membership number in the last 
newsletter was 3852113 which is the mem-
bership number of Steve Heimsath.  Had 
he been at the meeting and told the Grand 
Knight that it was his membership num-
ber in the newsletter, he would have won 
$50.00.
	 Look for your membership number 
inserted in this month’s Newsletter, show 
up at the next month’s meeting and identify 
yourself to the Grand Knight that you are 
the holder of that membership number and 
win $50.00

OUR CONDOLENCES
	 To Brother Knight William Twy-
ford and especially his wife, Dianne on 
the loss of her mother, Mary Ruth Easley
	 To Sir Knight Ron Clarkin on the 
loss of his mother, Grace Clarkin
	 To Brother Knight Philip Zam-
pogna and especially his wife, Mary on 
the loss of her grandmother, Grace Clarkin
	 To Brother Knight Frank Lipski and espe-
cially his wife, Gina on the loss of her grandmother, 
Grace Clarkin
	 To Brother Knight Rick Frey on the loss of 
his aunt, Lenore Kayser

2011 Intelectual Disabilities 
Fund Drive

	 This is an update from our Annual Intellectual 
Disabilities Campaign (tootsie roll drive).  
	 Our street collection netted $900 more than 
last year.  As of this writing we have collected $9,100 
toward our Goal of $10,213.  We still have our ID 
Fund canisters at local Businesses.  
	 If you would still like to contribute, please 
send your money to the Knights of Columbus Hall 
identified for the “ID Fund”.  All Donations will be 
accepted.  Thanks to all members who worked the 
drive and to all local Businesses who contributed to 
our fund drive.

Thank you,
Chairman, Dave Gall

Co-chairman, Martin Klostermann

Daughters of Isabella
	 On Tuesday evening, the 20th of September 20 members enjoyed an evening of fellowship. The Rosary 
was led by Mary Jacober for Special Intentions.
	 Our Charter was draped for Sister Lenore Kaiser. Meeting was opened by Regent Connie Werner.

October Birthdays:
					     Joetta Korte		  Olivia Landmann
					     Shirley Wernle		 Father Paul Kala

October Committee:
					     Anna Lou Weis	 Sheila Weber
					     Shirley Wernle		 Agnes Schreiber
					     Francis Luitjohan
	
The next bingo is Wednesday, October 5th at 2:00 P.M. at Faith Countryside Nursing Home.  Anyone wishing to 
help is always welcome.
	 The Crucifix was taken home by Louise Emig to say the prayers until our next meeting.
	 Our next meeting will be Tuesday, October 18th at 7:00 P.M. Meeting was closed with the Obligation 
and closing prayers.
Scribe,
Mary Buchheim

St. Jude’s Bowl for Life
	 Highland Knights of Columbus Coun-
cil 1580 is proud to sponsor the first annual 
“Bowl for Life” fundraiser for St. Jude Chil-
dren’s Research Hospital.  This fundraiser will 
be held on Saturday, October 22, 2011 at 7:00 
p.m. at Poplar Junction in Highland.  There 
will also be a silent auction, 50/50 drawing, heads and tails and 
a guaranteed attendance prize for each bowler.  The silent 
auction will end at 9:00 p.m.  Tickets are $20.00 per person 
which includes 3 games and shoes.  So get together a team of 
5 or 6 and come out and have a great time.  Please call Mike 
Compton at (618) 654-9515 or the K of C Hall at (618) 654-
9049 for tickets.
Thanks,
Mike Compton,
Coordinator “Bowl for Life”

Camp Ondessonk 
Golf Benefit

	 Council 1580 had the pleasure of 
co-sponsoring Ed Campbell, Paul Musen-
brock, Mike Kuhl, and Herb Durbin in the 
Camp Ondessonk golf benefit on Saturday 
September 17, 2011.  The 2765656 team 
enjoyed themselves and shot a 70.  This was 
good enough to place 1st in the “C” flight.  
The team received $80 and donated it back 
to Camp Ondessonk.



October Birthdays
  1 - Kevin Dewaele
  1 - Paul Grapperhaus
  2 - Scott Plocher
  3 - Brian Buehne
  3 - Norma (Grover) Egmon
  3 - Cynthia (Scott) Geest
  4 - Gary Frey
  4 - Deanne (Chris) Voegele
  4 - Marlene (Jerry) Vosholler
  5 - Nancy (Dennis) Dubach
  5 - James Gutzler
  5 - Neal Rieke Jr.
  5 - Janet (Joseph) Wetmore
  6 - Brad Jakel
  6 - Scott Korte
  7 - Terry Deichmann
  7 - Patrick Foppe
  7 - Sherri (Brad) Obermark
  7 - Caroline (Don) Tschannen Sr.
  7 - Judy (William) Wagner
  7 - Terri (Greg) Walter
  8 - Leonard Daiber
  8 - Brenda (Jeff) Jacober
  8 - Thomas Nolte
  8 - Daniel Phalen
  8 - Mitzi (Robert) Plocher
  9 - Brett Korte
10 - William Basler
10 - Kevin Connelly
10 - Dineen (Jerome) Czar
10 - Dominic Fornelli
10 - Brenda (Scott) Plocher
10 - Frank Rick Jr.
10 - Jay Wildhaber
11 - Gary Feldmann
11 - Michael Hartweg
11 - Kristen (Mark) Korte
11 - Renae (Jay) Korte
11 - Olivia (Orville) Landmann
12 - Lori Ann (Tom) Bruggemann

12 - Kenneth Fischer
12 - Susan (Richard) Liening
13 - Robert Davis
13 - Vicky (James) Warnecke
14 - Wayne Branger
14 - Jerome Morence
14 - Frank Padak
14 - David Rutz
14 - Kim White
15 - Donald Brinker
15 - Dolores (Michael) Diesen
15 - Judy (Ken) Kunkel
15 - Marlene (Paul) Kustermann
15 - Armando Orozco
15 - Susan (Frank) Zuccarelli
16 - Jim Hickman
16 - Brad Sauls
16 - Felton Tschannen
17 - Julie (Craig) Frydrych
17 - Dennis Korte
17 - Heather (Brent) Korte
17 - Dorothy (Joseph) Thole
17 - Paul Wuebbels
18 - Mark Holthaus
18 - Timothy Jacober
18 - Richard Liening
18 - Debra (Scott) Wick
18 - Alan Winkeler
19 - Richard Accornero
19 - Darlene (Steve) Kerchner
19 - Eugene Korte
19 - John Melosi
19 - Marvin Pacatte
19 - Leonard Rakers Sr
19 - Arnold Schrage
19 - Herbert Weis
20 - Nancy (John) Genteman
20 - David Perica
20 - Matt Powers
20 - Mary (Ferd) Rehkemper

21 - Marion Bohnak
21 - Larry Korte
21 - Michael Tebbe
21 - Marsha (Robert) Winning
22 - Paul Kala
22 - Donna (Ralph) Korte
22 - Irma (Herbert) Korte
23 - Robert Buehne
23 - Bryan Courtney
23 - Jennifer (Jeremy) Hilling
23 - Raymond Walter
24 - Christopher Budde
24 - Diann (Duane) Gilomen
24 - Ann (Randy) Kleinmann
24 - Beverly (Robert) Quade
24 - Dale Wellen
25 - Bob Douglas
25 - John Genteman
25 - Don Jakel
25 - Michael Korte
25 - Florence (Cletus) Weidner
26 - Steven Korte
26 - Gary Richter
26 - Todd Wessel
26 - William Wilke
27 - Rosemary (Danny) Kloss
27 - Ida (Hubert) Ratermann
27 - Wilma (James) Stack
27 - Patti Rose (Joseph) Switzer
28 - Jamie (Chris) Chalfant
28 - Larry Weiss
29 - Blake Manville
30 - Paul Musenbrock
30 - Brent Sandberg
31 - Sandy (Francis) Feldmann
31 - Pat (Ray) Korte
31 - Ronald Linenfelser
31 - Rebecka (Gary) Weis

  1 - Scott & Tammi Korte
  2 - Jeffrey & Carla Dubach
  2 - Francis & Sandy Feldmann
  2 - Rick & Debbie Frey
  3 - Andrew & Roberta Anderson
  3 - Jerry & Carol Prusa
  4 - Michael & Anna Voegele
  4 - Ted & Marie Schrage
  4 - Kent & Trisha Korte
  4 - Ralph & Donna Korte
  6 - Joseph & Janet Wetmore
  7 - James & Leigh Vidmar
  7 - James & Mary Haberer
  7 - Herbert & Irma Korte
  8 - Jerold & Susan Hohlt
  8 - Ken & Kathy Klostermann
  9 - Donald & Jo Ellen Bollman
  9 - Todd & Julie Korte

  9 - Kenneth & Mary Rutz
10 - Marshall & Candice Todt
11 - Terry & Jo Anne Marks
11 - Anthony & Jill Sinnock
12 - Bradley & Angela Scott
14 - Dcn. Ron & Judy Hesson
14 - Brad & Gail Voss
14 - Steven & Ceil Kloss
15 - Don & Caroline Tschannen Sr.
15 - Elmer & Louise Emig
16 - Ralph & Mary Bruggemann
17 - Daniel & Valerie Delaney
17 - Duane & Mary Gruenenfelder
17 - Corey & Colleen Lawrence
18 - Francis & Ruth Boeser
18 - Francis & Gloria Jancek
18 - Raymond & Connie Werner
19 - Terrance & Joan Riffel

20 - James & Wilma Stack
21 - Donald & Lucille Rutz
22 - John & Nancy Genteman
23 - Mike & Holly Rongey
23 - Robert & Joan Spengel
24 - Michael & Angela Nuxoll
24 - Frank & Kim Milos
24 - K. James & Nancy Kerin
24 - Jerry & Jean Weber
25 - Eugene & Sharon Bickl
26 - Mark & Tammy Wellen
27 - Daniel & Emily Klaus
28 - Bruce & Gerri Johnson
29 - Brad & Jean Korte
30 - Brant & Aimee Frey
30 - Steven & Rhonda Brendel
30 - Henry & Judy Shannon

October Anniversaries

news from the 4TH DEGREE
	 If you are a member of the 4th degree and have regalia, we would like to see you in the 
honor guard.  Contact Captain Herb Durbin @ 618-654-6754 if you have any questions.

OCTOBER MEETING
	 Remember that the October meeting is on Monday October 3rd at Copper Dock Winery 
in Pocahontas.  Meeting starts at 7:00pm sharp.
						             THANKS	
	 I want to thank all those who came to my Mother’s wake service.  Many relatives and 
friends from out of town were impressed by your presence.  Thanks again.
	 My goal is to make our Assembly more vibrant in hopes of encouraging larger participation. I was go-
ing to cover the plan to implement this at the last meeting but will outline some of the things here.  I will need 
chairmen for these to be successful.  Please let me know if you are willing to help.
	 • start a recruitment drive  
	 • periodic guest speakers at the meeting
	 • more participation at parades – not just officers in a vehicle
	 • recognition to those who serve the Assembly “above and beyond”
	 • cards and letters of encouragement to our seminarians as well as birthday and anniversary cards to 		
	    members
	 • make honor guard more available to civic and religious ceremonies
	 • Valentine Dinner and Dance in February

UPCOMING MEETINGS
	 October 3rd at Copper Dock Winery in Pocahontas 7:00pm
	 November 7th at KC Hall in Highland 7:30pm
	 December 5th at Cypress Restaurant 6:30pm (Christmas Dinner)
	 January 9th meeting will be in Greenville 7:30pm
	
Your input is important, come out to the meetings.
Ron Clarkin
Faithful Navigator

                                          

          	 LADIES AUXILIARY NEWS
OCTOBER, 2011

Submitted by:  Kaye Plocher, Secretary

	 President, Christine Gall presented Joyce Musenbrock with the Lady of the Month Award.  Joyce is a 
Charter Member of the Auxiliary.  This Lady donates many hours and materials in providing quilts for Auxil-
iary Raffles, bakes pies for Bingo and the KC dinners, manages the kitchen for the Annual Indoor Garage Sale, 
caters many funeral lunches and is an active member of St. Paul Church and the Daughters of Isabella.
	 The next Auxiliary meeting is October 4th at 7 p.m. in the KC meeting room.  Hostesses for that meeting 
are:  JoAnn Korte, Mary Ann Korte and Melinda Korte.  Hostesses for the November meeting are: Pat Korte, 
Helen Lammers and Lee Ann Landmann.

BINGO PIE PROVIDERS FOR OCTOBER
		  October 5th	 Pauline Thuenemann		  October 12th	 Mary Thole
		  October 19th	 Marie Thole			   October 26th	 Judy Shannon

          	 Who Would Like 4-5%
	 Let me show you a way that you can average 4-5% growth on your money. The Knights of Colum-
bus has products that can earn cash growth averaging 4-5%.  There are different recommendations depending 
on everyone’s situation, but sitting down with me for as little as a half an hour will allow me to show you the 
products that you might be interested in and just have not seen before.  Give me a call; I’m at (618)401-7354 or 
Brent.Knebel@kofc.org
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